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Present 
Iain Mackintosh (chair), George Pyrich, Raymond Baxter, Alan Borwell, Jim Anderson and Stuart 
Mackenzie. 
 
Apologies 
George Livie 
 
Minutes of Last Meeting 
Accepted. 
 
Matters Arising 
The Membership Database is finished, and is available as Access, Excel or Word files. If you wish a 
copy contact Jim Anderson. 
Chess Suppliers have sent money for last years advert and are happy to advertise on this basis next 
year.  They may also sponsor SCCA events by giving (eg) book/CD prizes (action Iain). 
Jim is still looking into badges and is going to contact a company in Perth (action Jim). 
The Silver Jubilee Magazine (extra edition) should be out by end-year (action Iain). 
Stuart still has to pay the Lottery licence in Perth (action Stuart). 
Jim is still sending leaflets out to Congresses. This will be ongoing for the next year (action Jim). 
Iain is still looking for entries for the Silver Jubilee Quiz, which closes end of September (action Iain). 
Alan sent letter to Carlos Almarza Mato and he received a nice reply with Carlos wishing to take up 
the offer of 3 years free membership and entry to a tournament of his choice. 
 
Finance 
The prize money for the Bernard Partridge tournament has still to be paid out. George said the 
tournament should be finished soon. Stuart is going to look at the best method to pay the prizes as all 
the winners are from abroad (action Stuart).   
 
Silver Jubilee 
Raymond handed out a draft invitation and a budget sheet for the dinner. It was decided that the cost 
of the dinner would be £30 per person. After a short discussion a few changes were decided on the 
invitation. The committee also decided that Iain and Raymond would go ahead and send out the 
invitations. Jim is going to send Iain an updated copy of the database (action Raymond and Iain). 
 
International 
George has a list of players who wish to play in the Jubilee match from Richard. He has about 108 
boards. He is now going to contact ICCF member Federations to invite them to play (action George). 
George reported that a new e-mail Olympiad will start on 1st December, and he is also looking for 
nominations for the 65th European Championship Semis. The 2nd North Sea Tournament will start in 
early 2003. 
George said he had only received 2 entries into ICCF tournaments this year. 
Alan reported that the ICCF book has been sent to the printers and should be available soon. Full 
details of book are on the SCCA and ICCF websites. 
Douglas Finnie now has his 3rd SIM norm. Richard Beecham is on the verge of the IM title with his 
results in the Bulletin 21st. 
 
A.O.C.B 
Jim said he hoped to have new e-mail sections soon. He is going to contact Colin MacGregor to see if 
he is still able to be controller for the e-mail tournaments (action Jim). 


